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WAI KEE HOLDINGS LIMITED

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

ANNOUNCEMENT

As mentioned in today's press the Company and its staff have this week provided information concerning an inquiry by the Independent Commission Against Corruption involving a Private Sector Participation Scheme at Hung Hom.  Five employees of the Group and one former employee were arrested in connection with it and subsequently released.

Trading in the securities of the Company was suspended at the request of the Company at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, 22nd March, 2001 and is expected to resume at 10:00 a.m. on Friday, 23rd March, 2001.

As mentioned in today's press, six persons, including the chairman and vice-chairman of Wai Kee Holdings Limited (the “Company”) have been arrested.  The other four arrested were a former executive director and a serving executive director of the Company, and two members of staff of the Wai Kee group of companies.

According to the Independent Commission Against Corruption it was suspected that the five employees and the former employee had obtained the assistance of staff of an architects firm to certify interim payments (in relation to a government Private Sector Participation Scheme project) that were inflated.

The project in question involves the construction of seven blocks of residential buildings and other amenities in Hung Hom.

The five employees and the former employee have been released on bail.

The Company is not aware of any circumstances that support the allegations, and does not expect that the arrests will have any immediate impact on the day to day operations of the Company or its subsidiaries.  The Company is cooperating fully with the investigation and will make further announcements as and when appropriate.

The Company strongly denies any wrongdoing and is confident that further inquiry will fully exonerate the Company.  It retains full confidence in its directors and staff, and emphasises that progress on the Hung Hom project continues as planned.

The Company is committed to ensuring that the facts of the matter are made clear.  It firmly believes in the justice of the law and wishes to emphasise that the provision of information in connection with an investigation does not in any way imply wrongdoing.

The Company also wishes to emphasise that this inquiry simply concerns the rate at which its subsidiary has drawn upon its agreed syndicated bank loan.  It is not about inflation in the total cost of the Hung Hom project or in the size of the loan.  The Company will launch its own rigorous independent inquiry to ensure that the facts become clear.

While the speed with which the issue is resolved is not fully within the control of the Company, it is hoped that every effort will be made to draw it to an early conclusion.

Trading in the securities of the Company was suspended at the request of the Company at 10:00 a.m. on Thursday, 22nd March, 2001 and is expected to resume at 10:00 a.m. on Friday, 23rd March, 2001.

By order of the Board

Keter Fong Shiu Leung

Company Secretary

Hong Kong, 22nd March, 2001

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the South China Morning Post.
一
Page 1 

Wai Kee Holdings Limited - Announcement

22 March 2001


